
BOND INFORMATION MEETING 
JANUARY 29, 2019 

 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Bonnie Heins. Those board 
members present: Chair Heins, Vice Chair Stimpson, Trustees Stevenson 
and Andersen. 
 
The Board presented a PowerPoint presentation with the projects that 
will be covered by the proposed bond. 
 
A concern was raised about the projects previously listed for Acequia. 
Dr. Cox informed the audience after receiving the projected amount of 
students and the growth from past years, there was not an increase in 
students. The Board felt with these projects additional classrooms or a 
gym was not needed. The parking lot will be redone to allow better 
flow of traffic. 
 
A patron voiced his concern that 21 million would not cover everything 
that is needed to be done throughout the District. Why was the Board 
not asking for more? Dr. Cox stated the Board felt a larger bond 
amount would have a huge impact on patrons, especially the elderly. 
They felt this amount would be sufficient to cover our current needs.  
When all other bonds are done (approximately in seven years), the 
District can ask for a larger bond amount with no tax increase for 
patrons. Dr. Cox stated that if there are projects he was not aware of 
needing to be done, to please contact him.  
 
A motion for adjournment was made by Vice Chair Stimpson, seconded 
by Trustee Andersen. Meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 


